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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention First Business Meeting
June 17, 2006

We Protect Southwest Virginia
17 June 2006
The Convention Business meetings of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association where held on Saturday, 17 June 2006 at the Christiansburg Fire Department with 115 members present, representing 24 member departments.
The first business meeting was called to order at 09:10 hours by President David Akers. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President David Akers of the Christiansburg Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance. President David Akers recognized Chief Jimmy Epperly of the Christiansburg Volunteer Fire Department. Chief Epperly recognized the following:

· Christiansburg Vice-Mayor Mr. Dale Ashworth

· Virginia Department of Fire Programs Executive Director Mr. Buddy Hyde
· Montgomery County Emergency Services Coordinator Mr. Neil Turner on behalf of the Montgomery County Board of Supervisors

· Mr. Ronnie Black, 2nd Vice President of the Virginia Firefighters Association

· Mr. Norman Rice, 1st Vice President of the Virginia Firefighters Association 

· Mr. Dickie Atkins, Secretary of the Virginia State Firefighters Association
· Mr. Dennis Price, Area 4 Division Chief , Virginia Department of Fire Programs
Reports:
President:

President David Akers offered the following report:

· Went to Floyd County firefighters association meeting to discuss membership in the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association.

· Attended the visitations for Teresa Redd, wife of Christiansburg firefighter Roy Redd and mother of Christiansburg firefighters Forest Redd.
1st Vice President:

1st Vice President Gary Akers offered the following report.
· Thanked President Akers and the members of Christiansburg fire department for an excellent job putting on the convention.
2nd Vice President:

2nd Vice President Mike Moles offered the following report:

· Also thanked President Akers and the members of Christiansburg fire department for an excellent job putting on the convention.

· Reported on the trip to the Floyd county Firefighters Association to talk about membership.
· Mr. Moles reported on the insurance plan that had been sent out for review and asked that the membership consider that the association vote for VFIS that is the non-reduction plan.  ( The non-reduction plan WOULD NOT decrease the benefits after a member reaches age 70) 
· The plan would be set under the name of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association.

· This will be a 24/7 plan.

· In the event of a LODD the death benefit would double.

Treasure:

Treasure Vickey McCraw offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Joe Kingera and seconded by Mr. Pottsie Smith to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
· Give the Annual report
· A motion was made by Mr. Joe Kingera and seconded by Mr. Danny Yopp to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:

Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Roll call

· Minutes for the April meeting had been sent out.

· Second notice for the dues had been sent out. There are 18 delinquent departments.
Chaplin:

Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Kenny attended the visitations for Mrs. Roy Redd.
· Also thanked President Akers and the members of Christiansburg fire department for an excellent job putting on the convention.
· Thanked the members for attending the memorial service on Friday night.

· Kenny thanked the membership for the opportunity to serve them as the Chaplin.
Sgt. At Arms:

No Report

Historian:

Historian Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· Also thanked President Akers and the members of Christiansburg fire department for an excellent job putting on the convention.

· Said that he was glad to see more members from far Southwest Virginia in attendance.
Executive Committee:

Chairman Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· Reported on the Executive Committee meeting that was held on Friday night. The items from this meeting will be covered in the business meetings.
Legislative Committee:

Chief Jimmy Epperly gave the following report:
· Gave a report on the status for the legislature and the items that have effected the southwest association.
· Membership Committee:

Mr. Steve Hall of the Membership Committee offered the following report:

· Steve reported on the status of the membership.

· The present membership stands at 84 departments.
· What can the association offer to the departments that are not members and keep the existing member departments active?
Training Committee:

Roy Redd of the Training Committee offered the following report:

· Roy thanked the membership for there support during his illness and the passing of his wife.

· Thanked Kenny Hancock for his support.

· Introduced Mr. Buddy Hide and Mr. Dennis Price from the Department of Fire Programs.

· Report that the Pulaski Regional school attendance was way down but the pre-registration was up.

· The Galax school will be held at the end of October, check the DFP website and the Southwest website for specific dates.

· Pulaski or Galax fire departments have not sent bills to the Southwest for coffee and donuts for the regional schools. Roy asked that the association send them letters of thanks.
Welfare Committee:

Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:

· Thanked Vicky for her hard work and support.

· Reminded members to inform him of sickness or a death in the association and he will try to contact the member.
· Past President Mr. Bo McCormick is ill with bladder cancer and the association is asked to remember the McCormick family.
By-laws Committee:

Mr. Martin Keffer offered the following report:

· The change to the by-laws will be addressed in this meeting under new business.
Rules and Contest Committee:

Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offer the following report:
· The contest will be held beside of the Christiansburg Fire Department after lunch.
· Captains meeting will be between the first and second business meeting.
· Contest will start at 13:00
· Reported on the rules and regulation for the Zipper and Velcro for the compition. (Please see attached )
Ways and Means Committee:

No Report

Web Page Committee:

· Any upcoming events please contact me for posting on the web site.
· The association has sold 3 ads to date for the website as a way to increase income.
Scholarship Committee:

· No Report
Old Business
The Executive Committee discussed new counties. The membership committee sent out 30 letters, at the first of June, to the departments in these 4 counties asking if there is interest in joining the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association. As of the meeting date there have only been 2 departments that have responded to the letters. The departments of Iron Gate and Natural Bridge, Iron Gate has expressed interest in joining and Natural Bridge sees no benefit to there department.

A motion was made by Mr. Mike Stevens and seconded by Mr. Page Brockenbrough to table the adding of the 4 counties until a committee could be appointed and further study the interest from these departments and give these departments more time to respond.
Motion: To table the accepting of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge as members in the association so that a committee can be formed to study the interest from the counties.

Motion Passed
Mr. Norman Rice, of Alleghany County, asked that the association consider Alleghany for membership. Alleghany County currently has 2 associate members in the association.
Insurance Policy:

2nd Vice President Mr. Mike Moles asked that the association vote to accept the insurance policy that has no reduction in benefits at age 70. 
Motion was made by Mr. Page Brockenbrough and seconded by Mr. Steve Hall to accept.


Motion: To accept the insurance policy with no reduction rate.

Motion Passed

**** Please make sure at you or your department has returned the information to Mr. Mark Bowery at VFIS ****
The following committees where set up:

Audit Committee: B. Caldwell, F. Wright and D. Yates

Nominating Committee: M. Keffer, P. Brockenbrough and H. Cullop

Resolution Committee: M. Stevens, F. Linkous and P. Perry
New Business
Mrs. Vicky McCraw advised that she would run for Treasure for 1 additional year. President Akers advised the Vickey had said that this will be here last year as treasure and for the membership to be thinking of a individual that would take this position next year. 
The meeting was adjourned at 09:50 and the second meeting will start at 10:15.
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary
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